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{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎƻǾŜǊǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎǎues: 

¶ Cambrai Day Parade ς Adelaide 11 November 2022 

¶ Matters of Importance decided and/or discussed at the Management Committee Meeting on 8 October 

including a donation to the Regiment for Cambrai Day events and the implementation of credit card 

facilities. 

¶ Scholarships ς sporting and educational 

¶ Membership ς Current Situation 

¶ New Members 

¶ Donations 

¶ 2022 AGM ς Broadford 28 January 2023 

What an absolute corker!  Cambrai Day Parade - Adelaide 11 November 2022 

The March 

As previously reported, we were almost over the moon when invited by the Regiment to march with the Regiment 
on the Cambrai Day Parade.  What an honour, privilege and every other superlative that one could image, but 
which have left me as I write this report.  It was an incredibly emotional day for the 100 plus veterans (Association 
members and non-members) who joined their Squadrons and marched onto the Parade Ground to the beat of 
drums. 

Veterans commenced arriving at Edinburgh around 1600 hrs at which time they were issued with security access 
passes.  Some grief and amusement for some, but that is a story best left for another day.  Early arrivals were able 
to gather at the Mick Rainey Club and mingle with serving members of the Regiment who were having a last-
minute breather before the commencement of formalities.  OtheǊǎ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ wŜƎƛƳŜƴǘΩǎ 
History Room which is coming along very nicely indeed. 

At 1730 hrs the veterans were briefed by the RSM, WO1 Andrew Remin OAM CSM, who advised details of the 
march and allocation to our Squadrons.  The major issue for most of the older veterans would be the order for 
quick march, stepping off on the right foot, etc.  Many had not marched in a formal parade for 40 to 50 years and 
were worried that the rust had become firmly affixed.  The RSM explained that the oǊŘŜǊ ΨvǳƛŎƪΩ ǿŀǎ ƎƛǾŜƴΣ ǘƘŜ 
drummers would play rata-tat-tat, rata-tat-tat and the Regiment would step off on the seventh beat.  And so it 
happened, 40 years swept away in the blink of an eye, and we all stepped off, veterans and soldiers alike, on the 
lefǘ ŦƻƻǘΦ   L ƎǳŜǎǎ ǎƻƳŜ ōŀǎƛŎ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊΗ  ! ǎƘƻǊǘ ƳŀǊŎƘΣ ƭŜŦǘ ǿƘŜŜƭΣ млл ƳŜǘǊŜǎ ƻǊ ǎƻ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ΨƳŀǊƪ 
ǘƛƳŜΩ ς it was about this time that the knees started to rebel, and the order to halt come none too soon.  I have 
been assured that not one person, young or old, was out of step for the march. 

Left turn and the Regiment (and veterans) were facing the official dais and audience. The RSM ordered the 
veterans to fall out and take three or four paces forward of the ranks.  We were then subjected to an incredible 
round of applause.  Emotions were running high as we fell out and found seats in the area reserved for the oldies. 

What followed was an amazing parade including Marching On of the Standard, the two Guidons of 3/9 SAMR, the 
Regimental patching of around 40 or so soldiers of 3/9 SAMR (now a sub-unit under command of the Regiment) 
and a full mounted march past of all Regimental vehicles.  After the Regiment had dismounted, promotions and 
presentations ensued.  The Regiment re-mounted the vehicles for a mounted Advance in Review Order.  Eighty or 
so tracked and wheeled vehicles advanced towards the spectators.  Spectacular, fails to describe the combined 
movement and noise of so many high-powered vehicles in a relatively confined space. 

Report from the Secretary - Russ James 
Secretary, 1st Armoured Regiment Association Inc.  
PO Box 301 
Mentone. VIC 3194 
B: Bendigo Bank 
1st Armoured Regiment Association Inc. 
BSB: 633-000 
Account: 161498159 



After the Regiment left the Parade Ground, the veterans, spectators, families and ultimately soldiers, adjourned 
to the Mick Rainey Club for a quiet ale, there also seemed to be an amount of champagne (whoops, sparkling 
wine), and a bite to eat.  Musicians from the Australian Army Band kept the crowd entertained and I am sure that 
ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ Ψ¢ƘŜ bǳǘōǳǎƘΩ ό¢ƛƴŀ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊύΦ   ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ όƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎύ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƛƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
with many of the younger members of the Regiment and contact details were readily exchanged. 

Alas, all good things must come to pass, and the bus carrying veterans, partners, and some children departed 
Edinburgh for the Mawson Lakes Hotel where it is believed some festivities continued until the bar closed around 
0200 hours.  An incredible afternoon and evening, and one which will not be forgotten for many years to come.  

There do not seem to be sufficient words to express our thanks to the Officers and soldiers or the Regiment for 
the opportunity to participate in such an important event.  It is perhaps the first time that Australian Veterans 
have been afforded such as honour ς to march with your family, your Regiment.   

Preceding Activities 

I have been advised that quite a few veterans arrived at the Mawson Lakes Hotel on the Wednesday evening and 
ensured that the weekend was off to a good start.  I was advised that there may have been some photographic 
evidence, but this appears to have been mislaid! 

The Meet and Greet 

Thursday afternoon at around 1600 hrs (an hour before the bar was supposed to open) veterans and partners (and 
some children) commenced gathering for the Meet and Greet, and an early drink.  Polo shirts and the new 
Regiment Ties were collected, the Q Store was in full swing, and acquaintances from many years past were 
renewed.  

There were approximately 145 present at the Meet and Greet including Commanding Officer, Regimental 2IC, RSM 
and 10 or so younger members of the Regiment.  After a welcome by the President, reciting of those recently 
deceased and the ODE by the RSM, the CO ς LtCol Mike Henderson ς provided a 10 or so minute brief on the state 
of the Regiment, recent activities and plans for the future.  It was very clear that the Regiment was very excited at 
the number of veterans who wanted to march with the Regiment and participate in such an historic event. 

The Meet and Greet wound up at around 2200 hours, but it was reported that the downstairs bar was still going 
well into the early hours of Friday morning. 

Friday Morning 

Breakfast was a little subdued for some who may have had one too many!  At around 0945 hours the bus arrived 
and transported around 40 veterans and partners to the Tea Tree Gully RSL.  We were met there by another 30 or 
so veterans and family members.  A quick form up, a short march and we joined the local community for a 
traditional Memorial Service for Remembrance Day.   

We were welcomed into the RSL for a quiet drink or two and sandwiches, finger food, etc provided by the Ladies 
of the RSL.  Back onto thŜ ōǳǎ ŀǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ мнол ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ aŀǿǎƻƴ [ŀƪŜǎ IƻǘŜƭ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǊŜǎǘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨƳŀƛƴ 
ŜǾŜƴǘΩΦ  L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǇŜǊƛƻŘΦ 

Saturday Morning, Afternoon and Evening 

The Recovery Brunch kicked off at around 1000 hours in the Mawson Lakes Hotel Bistro and rolled through until 
1200 hours, although small groups of veterans and family members were still there around 1300 hours.  It also 
seems that the bar, Sports Bar and Bistro was frequented during the afternoon, early evening and later by ad hoc 
groups that formed for a quiet ale, a glass of red or bubbles.  Apparently, the bar closed at around 0200 hours. 

Sunday Morning  

The majority of attendees departed during Saturday and there were only a few die-hards still present for breakfast 
on Sunday morning.  A few of these were seen to gather at around 1100 hours when the bar re-opened.   
 

Conclusion 

It was an incredible three to four days, with many friendships and acquaintances renewed.  Old stories seemed to 
grow in proportion to the number of years that had passed.  The same principle could also be made about waist 
and chest sizes. 
 
As stated previously, ΨWhat an incredible opportunity and such an honour!Ω   



 

Management Committee Meeting ς 8 October 2022 

Sporting Scholarship 

No applications for the Sporting Scholarship have been received to date. 

Donation to the Regiment 

A donation of $2,000 was approved to the Regiment to assist with catering requirements for the Cambria Day 
Parade. 

Credit Card Facility  

A motion was passed for a three-ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘǊƛŀƭ ƻŦ ŀ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŎŀǊŘ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴƧǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
accounting package, Xero.  It was noted that credit cards details of members would not be stored or be accessible 
by the Association. 
 

Membership ς Current Situation   

As at 2 December 2022, the Association has a total of 509 active (financial) members; an increase of around 133 
since the AGM held on 14 July 2018 when the majority of the current Management Committee was elected.   

Membership renewals ς regrettably, 16 members who were due to renew on 1 February 2022 have failed to do 
so.  We have not yet given up and hope that the odd friendly phone call may have a positive result.   

In accordance with the Constitution, these 16 members arŜ ƴƻǿ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŦƛŜŘ ŀǎ ΨLƴŀŎǘƛǾŜ - wŜǎƛƎƴŜŘΩ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ όōƻǘƘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǎƴŀƛƭ Ƴŀƛƭύ ƭƛǎǘǎΦ 

However, such members may renew their membership at any time without any difficulty.  Any member who may 
ōŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎƛƴƎ ΨŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƘŀǊŘǎƘƛǇΩ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ 
extension of membership. 

New Members 

The Association would like to welcome the following new members who have joined since the middle of August 
2022: 

Peter Jamieson 25 August, Scott Jones 6 September, Andrew Walker 19 September, Warwick Dent 29 September, 
Andrew Hill 2 October, Damien Graham 5 October, John Crozier 25 October, Lindsay Burke 27 October, Dennis 
Crowe 6 November, Ian Kilgour 13 November, Stephen Haynes 15 November, Gavin McMahon 25 November and 
Andrew Dennett 1 Dec 22. 

Donations 

The Association gratefully acknowledges the following members who have made donations to the Association 
since the last Newsletter: 

Roger Powell, Mick Eilola, Peter Sullivan, Bob Snape, Martin Craze, Paul Quentin, Craig Bruce, Barry Hodges, Bill 
Morris, Des Thompson, Geoff Baker, Ian Roberts, Dave Key, Dal Crocker, Graeme Unmack, Robert Joyce, Doug 
Peel, Trevor Watts, Charlie Dearling and a number of anonymous donors at the Meet and Greet. 

In addition, the Association also gratefully acknowledges the following members who have made donations to the 
Port Macquarie 2022 Reunion: 

Dennis Austin, Dave Hendrie, Richard James, Peter Coutts, Keith (Mel) Meloncelli, John Atkinson, Ian Cummings 
and Chris McLeod. 

2022 Annual General Meeting 
The 2022 AGM is to be held at the Broadford (Vic) RSL on Saturday 28 January 2023 at 1030 hours.  The AGM is to be 
followed by a light lunch of sandwiches and finger food.  Drinks are to be purchased at MembersΩ expense. 
 
A Preliminary Agenda, Financial Statements for the year ended 30 June 2022, and a Proxy Form are to be issued in the 
next week.  Additional items for the Agenda must be advised to the Secretary as soon as possible. 
The positions of Vice-President, Secretary, Recruitment Manager and Newsletter editor are all due for re-election.  
Members are advised that all positions are open for nomination. 
  



Cambrai Day Parade 2022 

 

(Steve Haynes photo) 

If you missed ǘƘŜ wŜƎƛƳŜƴǘΩǎ /ŀƳōǊŀƛ tŀǊŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ 
quite an event.  The activity was a resounding success most particularly the concept of the parade, which 
included past members of the Regiment marching on to the parade among the Regiment. After a 
tumultuous two years the bond between the Regiment and its Association has been firmly re-established. 
!ǎ ŀ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ōelow are a few 
select photos from the event. There are many more to peruse on social media, particularly at the Facebook 
pages detailed at the bottom of page 2. Also keep an eye on the Association webpage for more photos to 
be uploaded in the near future. 

 

Lochlan Phillips, Adam Jacobs, Geoff Baker and Brian Hatfield (among others) make for a happy crowd 

at the ΨMeet and GreetΩ 

 



 

A rare smile from Secretary Russ James with Patron Ted Acutt 

 

 

 

 

Vic Rep Iain Reynolds, Regimental 2IC Jon Bennett and President Keith Meloncelli 

 



 

Des Thompson, Josh Silvini, James Haddock and Lochlan Phillips 

 

 

 

 

 

A strong Association contingent in the FUP prior to joining the Regiment to march on 

 

 

 



 

Gary McCabe, Peter Duncombe, Dean Martin, Tim Whitford, Steve Haynes and Andrew Walker 

(Steve Haynes photo) 

 

 

 

Ian Kilgour, Russ Gannon and Tony Rigby 



 

The RSM delivers the parade brief to the marching Association members 
(photo ς Australian Army Facebook page) 

 

Marching on  
(photo ς Australian Army Facebook page) 



 

The Commanding Officer in 0C (Zero Charlie) ahead of the Standard and 3/9 SAMR Guidons 

 

 

 

The Standard and Guidons dismounted for the presentations of awards. 

 

  



 

At the conclusion of the Association's stay at Mawson Lakes Hotel, Mark Reid presented Function Manager Richard 
Marsh with a Certificate of Appreciation. Richard was stoked at the recognition he and the staff received, with 
Mark relaying many of the very positive comments passed on from Association members on the weekend. All 

Mawson Lakes Hotel staff will be shown the certificate for which they thoroughly deserved; well done! 

More photos from the parade will be available to view on the Association 
website soon ς stay tuned 

 

.ƭŀŎƪ Iŀǘǎ ΨDŜǘǘƛƴƎ !ǊƻǳƴŘΩ 

 

In late Aug-early Sep, Jeff Coleman spied an Association sticker on the gate at the dog proof fence at 
Cameron's Corner (cnr QLD, NSW, SA borders) We Black Hats sure get around!   



1st Armoured Regiment Association 
Port Macquarie Reunion 2022 

Part II ɀ The Dinner 
Part two of the photo series from the reunion in July. 

 

Bill Morris and Warren (Wazza) Grant 

 

Bruce Ferguson and Ted Acutt 



 

Ann Meloncelli and Peter Coutts 

 

 

Cheryl and Brian Beckett 

 

 



 

Dennis and Rhonda Austin 

 

 

Mary and Bill Stanfield 

 

 



 

Bob and Lynn Kennard 

 

 

 

Helen King and Gary McNabb 

 

 

 



 

Katrina and Bruce Ferguson 

 

 

Wendy and Ian Cummings 

 


